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Cascade View Elementary School
Room 14, Fourth Grade
Ms. Larson
Dear Student,


Welcome to Room 14! You probably have many questions about how things work in fourth grade. This student handbook will answer many of them.


In order for our class to run smoothly, it is important that you know what I expect from you and what you can expect from me.  Our class is a team.  We are Team 4L.  In order to be successful we must work together.  I will give each of you 100% of my effort.  In return, I expect 100% from you!


The first few sections of your handbook are very important.  They explain our jobs, procedures, and expected behavior.  Be sure that you know and understand these, as well as the Cascade View School Rules and Guidelines.  


As we begin the year I want you to know that you can feel safe and comfortable asking questions.  The first few weeks of school will be a time to adjust to our new classroom community.  Please remember: if you have a question or a problem, I can’t help if you don’t ASK!  I am here to support you and to guide you through fourth grade.

This is the start of an exciting adventure.  YOU are in charge of your learning!  With hard work, strong effort, and perseverance, YOU will accomplish so much!  We are going to have a GREAT year together!

 Your Teacher,   Ms. Larson 

Signals to Get Your Attention


I will teach you about the quiet coyote, the wrap-it-up countdown, and other signals I will use to get your attention.  I have high expectations for you.  I know you will be ready to learn when I am ready to teach.

  When you hear a signal, the expected behavior is:

1. Stop what you are doing.

2. Quietly face the front or toward the speaker.

3. Empty hands, folded on your desk.

4. Feet on the floor.

5. Sit up straight.

When there is a message coming over the intercom, you STOP and listen carefully to what is being said.  

Drinks and Bathroom 

Please bring a labeled water bottle with a sport/pull-up top to school to place on your desk.  

You should use the bathroom and water fountain (or fill your water bottle) at the beginning of the day, on the way to and from specialist/lunch, and at recess.   

If you need to use the bathroom, it should not be used while I am teaching a lesson or during a test.  You may use the bathroom during class time for emergencies and by permission only.  Ask permission by raising your hand with your fingers crossed.  Take the bathroom pass and place it on your desk before you leave the room.  
Any student with a health emergency may leave the room immediately.

Morning Arrival

  Please use the restroom during this time, so you don’t miss learning time in class.  Your morning checklist is to:

1. Put jacket/coat on the back of your chair (zip and slip).

2. Your binder belongs in your desk.

3. Place your backpack in your cubbie on the hook.

4. Set two sharpened pencils in your desk.

5. Make sure you have TWO books in your desk for silent reading.

6. Read the morning welcome on the screen and follow the directions in the order they are given.

7. Complete your morning work or silent read.

8. This is NOT a talking time.

Expected Behaviors 
1. Be respectful !

2. Be responsible !

3. Be safe !

4. Be independent!

5. Be flexible !

6. Be positive 
about what you can achieve !

I promise to make every effort to notice when you are acting with expected behavior and to praise you for all the good things you do.  It is easier to learn in a classroom in which all students cooperate and behave appropriately in expected ways.  When even one student behaves in a disruptive or unexpected way, it is distracting, uncomfortable, and prevents learning.  
If a student is showing unexpected or disruptive behavior I will do my best to give a respectful reminder or warning. If the problem continues, the student will be asked to put his or her name on “The List” and fill out a “Think About It” page. This is a learning opportunity. If needed, I will then email home a copy of the Think About It page, and ask that the discussion be continued at home.

Let’s have a great year together!  Focus on positive expected behavior!
Citizenship in Other Classes

The same guidelines for expected behavior apply when you are in PE, Music, Library, Art, Computer, lunch and assemblies.  Always be your BEST!  REMEMBER – EVERY TEACHER IS YOUR TEACHER.  Treat all adults with respect, including parent volunteers, substitute teachers, and guest teachers.

Moving in and out of 4th grade

In order to be safe and to respect learning in 3rd and 4th grade, we will move quietly and slowly as we walk through the hallways. Expected behavior for entering and exiting the building is a single-file (one behind the other) line at ZERO volume.
Care of Material

Treat your desk, books, and supplies responsibly.  Respect other people’s materials.  When you learn in a different classroom (walk-to-math), bring your own supplies with you and treat any borrowed materials carefully and responsibly. Unless you have been given specific permission, there is no need for you to use or touch other people’s belongings. 
Make sure your desk, cubbie and floor space are neat and tidy.
Pencil Sharpening

At the beginning of everyday, you should make sure you have at least two sharpened pencils. Each student in our class should have his/her own pencil sharpener with an enclosure to catch the shavings. You should be able to take care of your pencil needs right at your desk.

If for some reason you do not, there are a few hand-held pencil sharpeners available in the student supply center by the windows. 
Birthdays

Birthdays are important days for all of us.  In fourth grade, we do not share birthday treats or snacks in our classroom.  We will set aside time to celebrate with you.  If you have a summer birthday, we will schedule a special day for you.


On your birthday, you will:

· Be line leader

· Select classmates to share their compliments or special memories with you

· Choose a classroom game

· Receive one “free homework pass”

We will not share or distribute gifts, goodie bags, or invitations in our classroom.  Please save these and any balloons or decorations for your birthday celebration outside of school.  Thank you!

Class Jobs

Line Leader, Caboose, and Messenger jobs rotate weekly. I’ll be taking applications for the rest of the classroom jobs, and those will be changed each trimester. Every student who wants a job will get at least one job. Flexibility will be needed – not everyone will get his or her first choice!

Class Library

Our room contains a library of books that you are free to read.  You may choose two books at a time.  When returning a book back to our classroom library, please take the time to place the book properly in the correct section.  We also go to our school library to check out books.  Since we have regular periods when you silent read, you are required to have two books in your desk at all times either from our class library, the school library, or from home.  

Grading Papers

Each major assignment will be graded according to a scale, scoring guide or rubric.  I will be talking about scales and scoring guides in class to help you understand what is expected of you and how you can improve.  Please remember that grades and scores are a way for me to tell you and your parents how you are doing in fourth grade.  Your learning and improvement, not your grade, is most important.
In most cases the guide will look like this:

4 You are working Above Standard!  This is consistently far above grade level expectations

3 You are working At Standard.  You have met fourth grade expectations

2 This is Work In Progress.  You have not yet met fourth grade expectations.

1 You have not met fourth grade expectations and need to see the teacher for extra help.
Homework

Fourth graders have homework every night.  You are expected to read at least 20 minutes each day and record it on your monthly log.  On-line homework may include 10 minutes (twice a week) of Lexia, Typing Agent, Math Facts, and/or Science. There will be daily math pages and there may also be subject area homework in Science, Social Studies, Language, and Writing.  There are book reports and projects in varied formats.  Fourth graders are learning to manage themselves and will be given extended projects to finish in class and at home.  We will be working on organizing your time and building good study habits.  You are responsible for your work and will accomplish great things this year.  Homework and signatures are NOT your parents’ responsibility.  You are the student.  It is your homework.


If you did not finish your homework on time, there will be an appropriate and meaningful consequence AND you will complete it!
Absences 

If you are absent for short period of time, your desk neighbor will leave your missed work in a folder on your desk.  If you are going to be gone longer than three days, please arrange for someone to bring work home to you, so you don’t fall too far behind.  
Families taking vacations during the school year must use a SVSD Request for Excused Absence Form for 5 or more consecutive absences.  Students will be expected to keep a written journal, continue their daily reading and practice their math facts.  
*  I am not able to provide work in advance.  *

*  Missed work will be made up when you return.  *
All Done With Your Work?


There will be times when you finish your work before other students or before the class is ready to move on to the next subject.  Here are some suggestions of what you should do:
1. Carefully review your work.  Rethink.  Revise.  Improve.

2. Finish any other work. (first priority)

3. Work on extended projects that are due.

4. Read a book.
5. Ask permission for a chromebook for our on-line learning programs
Words of Advice for Success in this Classroom
1. Don’t compare yourself to others.  Do your best and be proud of it!

2. Go out of your way to put people up.  Compliment, praise, and encourage others!
3. Unkindness is unacceptable.
4. Think before you act.
5. Think before you speak.
Let’s make this a GREAT year!
As a mature and responsible fourth grader, I understand the expectations for class. 
Student Signature:  _________________________________________________
(Your signature is your word of honor, like a promise.)
PARENT-TEACHER CONTRACT


You can expect the following from me this school year:

1. Regular and respectful communication about your child’s academic progress, behavior and work habits.

2. Frequent electronic newsletters regarding subject area content, important dates and reminders.

3. Access to a current website/blog with daily homework, and documents to download to support your student’s learning. 

4. Response to your email within 2 school days.

5. A comfortable, structured, and fun learning environment in which your child is respected as an individual with unique challenges and talents.

I expect the following from the families of the children in my class:

1. Nightly review of the binder reminder planning page; and weekly review of Take Home Folder on Mondays, initialing the weekly update and reading log for return to school on Tuesdays. 
2. Assistance with weekly homework assignments as needed.  
3. “Hands-off” help with projects and long term assignments.  Guidance and encouragement are appreciated; fourth grade hands and brains need to complete fourth grade work!

4. Students sent to school on time every day prepared to learn, with all needed school books, binder, lunch, and supplies.

5. Sick students will be kept at home to rest and get well (please respect the well-being of the healthy).

6. Respectful communication 
If we are all committed to these things, your child will have the support needed to be successful this school year!  This is going to be a fantastic year for your family!

Thank you so much!

( Ms. Larson
Parent Signature:  __________________________________________________
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